
Youth Activities 
      September 2025 

Happy September everyone!  Thank you to all that sent me your completed 
copies of my matching sea shell game.  I know it took work looking them up 
and I certainly learned a lot myself!!   

Some of you are off and running already as I have been seeing your reports 
and I thank you for that!  Keep up the good work.  I hope you have been 
planning some Youth Activities by now.  I hope you all will consider trying 
the “Reading Buddy” activity as I think it sounds fun and can impact a 
child’s reading ability.  If you make a special connection with a child…
perhaps you can continue to read with him/her throughout the year. 

Patriotism through Literacy is a great program to read to and/or purchase 
historical figure books for our youth.  You can volunteer at your local 
library to read to a children’s group.  You can purchase and donate historical 
figure books to your local Library or to the school.  (There is a list of books 
on the KS website under Youth Activities, to choose from)   How about 
inviting a local author to do a book talk/signing for the youth at your Post?  
You could do a Read-a-thon and award prizes at your local Post as well.  
Anything to get today’s youth inspired to READ!! 

REMEMBER…all activities you complete and report on are worth a certain 
number of sea shells that you will be collecting all year and those with the 
most…will be rewarded…!!  Let’s all get started collecting your shells!! 

Marsha LaRosh                    First person to send me  
Department Youth Chairman                 the proper identification 
2097 W. 100th Dr.                  of this shell will win a prize 
Osborne, KS. 67473 
785-346-6040 
laroshvfwaux@gmail.com 

Like seashells, we 
are beautiful and 

unique with a story 
to tell 



       


